
Project: Pine Crest Gardens in Lillington 

 

A big thanks to Kim Young, Elizabeth Young and Janet Wright for heading this 
mission effort. 

These special people delivered 14 small radios, lots of activity books, coloring 
books, games and coloring pencils to the home for the residents.   



The people living in this "Rest Home" are currently locked down in isolation due 
to the Corona virus so they cannot visit other tenants or even have access to the 
common area for fear of exposure of the virus. 

Some of the residents had no in-room activities so wonderful volunteers delivered 
the items to the residents to help them pass the time. Of course, our personnel 
could not enter the facility but after discussion with the administrator, the people 
were extremely happy and appreciative for these items to provide a means to 
occupy their time while being restricted to their rooms. 

The total cost came to about $400 and was well worth it. MTPCC personnel left 
some Mount Pleasant Christian Church information, cards, bookmarks and 
bulletins for the residents as well. 

The residents currently do not have a DVD player our personnel will investigate 
acquiring something so we can provide recorded copies of our services once the 
church is back to "normal" operation. 

The church might consider providing some assistance to the residents for them to 
access our Facebook page or the church website so that they may watch the 
devotional videos that Pastor Ray is delivering. 

Once again, thanks to all and we have some other projects that are being worked 
to aid all of us during this tough time. 


